MINUJTES UNION CITY BOROUGH WORK SESSION MARCH 22ND, 2016

The Work Session of the Union City Borough Council was called to order at 6:01 P.M. by President McCrillis. The meeting was held at the City Building.

Councillors present were Brumagin, Conklin, Hoban, Kolaja, McCrillis and Steadman.

Officials present were Borough Manager Cheryl Capela, Police Chief David Pernice and Mayor Bob King.

There were no visitors present.

POLICE CHIEF DAVID PERNICE TO ATTEND TRAINING IN PITTSBURGH: Police Chief David Pernice said there is four day training in Pittsburgh that he would like to attend.

Councillor Hoban said he has no objection with the Chief attending this seminar. He said any training that he would get helps him in the performance of his job.

PURCHASE OF A POLICE CRUISER: President McCrillis said there have been discussions on the purchase of a new SUV for the Police Department. He said he has no problem with the Police Department wanting to purchase an SUV.

Councillor Kolaja said if the Borough is going to invest in purchasing a new vehicle, then the Police Officers need to learn to take better care of the vehicles they currently have.

Police Chief Pernice said in the past months, he has given Borough Council information on why his department needs an SUV and why he would choose the color black. He said he cannot stress enough on why he feels his department needs an SUV.

Police Chief Pernice said he would like to make sure that the purchase of an SUV is placed on the April Agenda for consideration of approval.

UNION CITY PUBLIC LIBRARY: President McCrillis said he would like to know if the sidewalk at the Library has been looked at.

Councillor Steadman said that he and the Streets Supervisor will be taking a tour of the streets this coming week and at that time, they will be taking a look at the sidewalk to see what is causing the sidewalk to heave up.

ATTEST:	
Borough Manager	

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting adjourned at 6:57 P.M.